The Helping Hands 4-H Club meeting was called to order on February 9th, 2021 at the Moose by President Haylee Potter. Sam led the club in the Pledge of Allegiance and Haylee Shuttleworth led the 4-H Pledge. Roll call was read with the attendance of 7 members, 2 advisors and 5 parents. The members answered with what they like to do in the winter. There were no minutes for the last meeting as they were already submitted to the Extension Office. The treasurer's report was given. The safety report was to be careful when walking in snow and ice.

For unfinished business, the club took nominations for club officers and voted in the new officers. The President is Haylee Potter. Vice President is Joe Dusek. Secretary/Reporter is Abby McGlinch. Treasurer is Sam Dusek. Health Officer is Kierra Stephan. Safety officer is Tara Seger. Haylee then read a thank you card that the club received from the Darke County Sheriff's Office for a donation that the club made. Club members were then asked if their family received a copy to the family guide in the mail. Haylee let the members know that if they were unable to find it they could view the family guide on the Darke County 4-H website.

Under new business the club was told that they could now start registering for this year online. Haylee let the members know that the sight does look a little different this year and that registration closes on April 1. It was also brought up that the club typically purchases the first 3 project books for each member. The club was asked if they wanted to do this again this year. The motion was made that the club buys the first 3 books and then the motion was seconded. The club then voted and the motion passed. During Advisor announcements Jessie reminded the club members that if they did not complete a project from last year to please register for it again this year. If they have decided to not take the project to please return the book to the club so another member may use it if needed. The advisors also let the club know that are going to do a club project this year. The members were asked if they would like to do Science Fun with Kitchen Chemistry or Not Just Knots. After voting the club decided to do Science Fun with Kitchen Chemistry. The members were then told to make sure that they sign up for that project when they register. The meeting was motioned to be adjourn and then it was seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 5:35p.m. The next meeting is on March 2 at 5:00.